
April 29th, 2025 
 
Rt. Honourable Mark Carney, P.C. M.P.  
Prime Minister of Canada 
Office of the Prime Minister 
80 Wellington Street 
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A2 

Via email: PM@pm.gc.ca 

Dear Prime Minister Carney,  

On behalf of Electro Federation Canada (EFC), I write to formally and sincerely 
congratulate you on your victory and the successful election on Monday evening.  

EFC represents more than 230 member companies that manufacture, distribute, 
market, sell, and maintain a wide range of electrical and automation products.1 These 
products represent the supply chain of critical parts, components, and equipment used 
to power industries across North America, from energy and manufacturing to 
transportation and construction. Our organization and its members are focused on 
supporting Canada’s transition to a low-carbon economy through strengthened 
infrastructure, resilient supply chains, and a modern, sustainable electrical sector. EFC 
members contribute over $15.1 billion to the Canadian economy annually and support 
over 109,000 jobs across the country.  

We were appreciative and excited to see the inclusion of the Clean Economy 
Investment Tax Credits (ITCs), the East-West energy corridor, and further investments in 
clean energy in your campaign platform, as we see these as vital for the economic and 
security interests of our country.  

As Canada looks to bolster its economy and enhance its energy security in the coming 
months, we look forward to working with you and your Ministers on shared national 
priorities in energy, electrification, and industrial innovation. It is our hope that we can 
continue to collaborate on the work we’ve done to date, as well as to address important 
matters to our industry and our members. These matters include a ramp up of deep 
retrofits and fuel switching in buildings and homes, a longer-term plan for EV Charger 
buildout, continued support and funding on the deployment of clean energy and 
regional electricity transmission infrastructure, a review on demands for critical 
minerals, and most germane to our industry at the moment, the expansion and 

Products examples include distribution equipment, transformers, switchgears, electric vehicle chargers,        
lighting, motors & generators, cables & wires, wiring supplies, industrial controls, enclosures, and 
automation/optimization software. 
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inclusion of grid optimization equipment and their manufactures in the Clean 
Technology Manufacturing ITC. 

Thank you for your time and consideration on these important matters. Congratulations 
once again and we look forward to speaking soon with you and your team. Together, we 
can build a stronger, more sustainable, and more connected Canada for generations to 
come. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol McGlogan
President and Chief Executive Officer
Electro Federation Canada 


